
 
 

March 8, 2017 

The Honorable Lamar Smith 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2409 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chairman Smith: 
 
On behalf of the 140,000 members of the National Association of Home Builders 
(NAHB), I am writing to express NAHB’s strong support for the Honest and Open 
New EPA Science Treatment Act of 2017 and the EPA Science Advisory Board 
Reform Act of 2017.  These bills would ensure an open and honest scientific process 
by allowing the public access to the science that underpins regulations developed by 
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and ensuring that scientists advising the 
EPA on regulatory decisions are not the same scientists receiving EPA grants. 

It is important for the EPA to use sound science in order to support their rulemakings. 
Far too often, the EPA relies on science that lacks transparency and reliability to 
buttress their rulemakings. This is a consequence of the EPA conducting their 
scientific review of rulemakings behind closed doors. The EPA frequently ignores 
scientific integrity by limiting public participation, excluding state and private sector 
expertise, and pushing a specific agenda by appointing scientists who are biased. In 
some cases, scientists that have been appointed to review proposed regulations 
have received EPA grants which the EPA disregards as a conflict of interest.  

The EPA should not be able to create costly regulations without being transparent, 
fair and open to public input when considering the science behind a rulemaking.  
However, the EPA has sacrificed the integrity of the rulemaking process by using 
biased science to push their agenda. It is important to address these shortcomings 
so that future rules can be transparent and honest.   

For these reasons, NAHB urges the House Science, Space and Technology 
Committee to support the Honest and Open New EPA Science Treatment Act of 
2017 and the EPA Science Advisory Board Reform Act of 2017, in order to bring 
transparency and integrity to the regulatory process.   

Thank you for giving consideration to our views. 

Sincerely,  

 
James W. Tobin III 

Government Affairs 

James W. Tobin III 
Executive Vice President & Chief Lobbyist 

Government Affairs and Communications Group 


